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SCHOOL SWIMMING SCHEME

Message to Parents / Caregivers

Arrangements have been made to include a learn-to-swim program in our school curriculum.

The Department of Education and Training School Swimming Scheme is an intensive learn-to-swim program, which develops water confidence and provides students with basic skills in water safety and survival. The Scheme is conducted over ten days. Each daily lesson is 45 minutes.

Students who have not reached a satisfactory standard of water safety and survival skills, and are unable to swim 25m confidently unaided in deep water, are eligible to participate in the School Swimming Scheme. The Scheme’s target groups are Years 2 and 3 children, and weaker swimmers in Years 4 to 6. Kinder and Year 1 in small rural schools, students with special needs and new arrivals in Australia are also included.

Instruction will take place at Kendall Swimming pool. 

The Scheme will continue daily for two weeks from 3 December 2012 to 14 December 2012. There will be no charge for instruction.

Transport costs will be funded through the Hannam Vale and Johns River Schools’ Parent &Citizen Associations. 

The bus will depart from Hannam Vale Public School at 9:00 am each day. All children will need to be at school by 8:45am as the bus will be unable to wait if your child is late. The bus will then travel to Johns River before proceeding on to Kendall Pool.  Children will return to school by approximately 12:00pm each day. 

The total cost for pool entry and administration for the 10 day scheme is $ 30.00 per student. 

Each child should wear swimmers under their school uniform, and bring underwear, a towel, their morning tea and a drink, a hat, a jumper on cool days and a plastic bag to put wet things in. Instruction is in an outdoor pool, therefore we recommend that students use adequate sun protection eg. an SPF 30+ broad spectrum, water-resistant sun screen reapplied regularly. The wearing of a T-shirt or rash shirt is strongly recommended. If your child has sore eyes from chlorine, please ensure goggles with child’s name on are provided. 
Students will be assessed during the School Swimming Scheme for all water safety skills without wearing goggles.

To assist with supervision of students, out of the water, it is requested and very much appreciated if a parent also attends each day. Please complete and sign the consent form attached, indicating the day/s that you can attend (if possible) and return it to school by Thursday 29 November 2012. 

FUN CARNIVAL DAY – FRIDAY 14th December 2012
As part of the School Swimming Program, we will be joining Johns River and Moorland Public Schools in a swimming Fun Carnival Day. Students will participate in swimming races and novelty activities at Kendall Swimming Pool. Lunch will be provided for all students attending and people who have assisted with swimming during the program. Students are permitted to bring spending money on the day. They will need to bring their normal swimming gear. Parents are invited to come along for the day but will need to bring their own lunch. 

Mrs Chris Armour
Relieving Principal                                         

19th November 2012
Please return this form to the school by:           Thursday 29 November 2012 

SCHOOL SWIMMING SCHEME CONSENT FORM
I hereby consent to the attendance of my son/daughter ________________________________ at the School Swimming Scheme classes to be held at Kendall Swimming Pool from 3 December 2012 to 14 December 2012. 

Travel will be by bus. The bus will depart from the school at 9:00am each day.  

Total cost for 10 day program is $ 30.00.
In the event of injury or illness, I also authorise (on my behalf) the seeking of such medical assistance that my child may require. Special needs of my child of which you should be aware (if previously notified please write ‘as previously advised’) (eg. allergies, sensory impairment, etc):

	Please indicate your child’s current swimming ability:


Non Swimmer            
   Poor swimmer 

Average Swimmer 

Proficient swimmer

I am available to attend and provide ‘out of the water’ supervision on the following day/s. 

WEEK 1 ________________________________________________________________________________

WEEK 2 ________________________________________________________________________________

I will / will not be travelling on the bus to and from the pool. 

Signed: _________________________________                       Date _____________________
TO BE RETAINED AT THE SCHOOL
 Privacy Notice
The personal information provided on this permission note, will be used by the Department of Education and Communities for general administration and communication and other matters of welfare relating to your child at this event.  While the provision of this information is voluntary, it is strongly recommended that all details are completed.  Failure to do so, may impede the resolution of welfare issues should you not be able to be contacted.  This information will be stored securely.

Please be aware that the media exposure at this event may result in your child’s name, school details and/or photograph appearing in a Newspaper, on Television or on the School Sport Unit Website.
�
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Rain at last!!!  Touch football was called off...but it was worth it!





Thank you to those of you who supported our Book Fair last week, we were able to purchase many new books for the library as a result.





A reminder about hats, several children during the last two weeks have asked to borrow the spare hats.  (We ran out on one day as there were more than three children without a hat).  The school policy is no hat, no play and as from today, if a child does not have a hat they will need to stay under the cola area during recess and lunch.





SRC Aussie Swap Party Fundraiser this Friday 





I hope you have all been collecting unwanted items to bring on Friday for our Aussie Swap Party, SRC Fundraiser.  Most of you would have seen the flyer that has been distributed in the local area, or read the posters at the school, but I’ve listed the rules below:





Each item bought on the day is handed to a party host who will give you a ticket (the ownership of the item transfers to the school once you receive the ‘1 Item ticket’)


Items will be displayed on tables, during this time you can look and decide what you’d like to ‘swap’ your ticket/s for


A ‘swap party open’ announcement will be made and everyone is free to swap one ticket for one item regardless of monetary value


If more than one person wants the same item, one of the hosts will use the fair and well known ‘paper, scissor, rock’ method to determine who gets the item.  


If your item is not swapped at the end of the party, you are welcome to take your item home.  The school will dispose of any remaining items.


The Aussie Swap Party will commence after our Assembly at 11.30am.





Don’t forget ‘Waste Free Wednesdays’





Lunches to be bought to school in a container that goes home


No fruit boxes, poppers or disposable drink containers


No food in packets or packaging


School bins will be out of bounds, composting will still be available for organic material





Presentation Night Reminder





Date: 	     Thursday 29th November


Time: 	     5pm


Program:  Family Games 


	     Sausage Sizzle


	     Please bring either a Salad or a Desert


	     (Please let Katie know which, at the school office)


	     Presentation Ceremony


		-  Awards for 2012


		-  Musical Drama ‘A Christmas Carol’


		-  Tribute to Year 6 Students





We welcome parents, grandparents, other family members and friends to help us celebrate the children’s accomplishments, whilst enjoying each other’s company.  





A big thankyou to the Rotary Club of Laurieton Inc. for their kind donation of $50 towards trophies and awards for our Presentation Assembly.


  


Annual School Swimming Scheme Wks 9 & 10





The school special swimming scheme commences on Monday 3rd December. Please read the attached information sheet and return the permission note with money by Thursday 29th November.   





Chris Armour


Relieving Principal








�COLLECTION REMINDERS





PARENT SURVEY SHEETS X 2


Swimming Scheme permission notes & money


Parent Swimming Assistants EIOs.








UPCOMING SCHOOL EVENTS








Dates�



Term 4�
�
21.11.12�
P&C Meeting 3:15pm at school�
�
23.11.12�
School Assembly 11.30am�
�
23.11.12�
SRC Aussie Swap Party to be held


after School Assembly�
�
 19 - 25.11.12�
Recycle Right Challenge�
�
26.11.12�
Kindy Orientation – Full school day�
�
29.11.12�
School Presentation Assembly at 5pm


With Family Games & Sausage Sizzle�
�
3 -14.12.12�
10-day School Swimming Scheme  


$30 per student�
�






REGULAR EVENTS





Tuesday morning�
Student Banking 


Please hand in to the office before school�
�
Mon, Wed �
School Fitness program 


First 20 mins in the mornings�
�
Wednesdays�
Waste-free eating breaks�
�
Fridays�
Student homework to be returned to school�
�
Fridays�
Sport Session first hour of the day�
�
Fridays�
Scripture 12.30 pm�
�
 





P & C NEWS 


			  			


POWERBALL 


Congratulations to Jodie Northey who was our Powerball winner for last week!  





CHRISTMAS RAFFLE


Ticket booklets have been handed out. If you need more tickets, spares are being held at the office. There are lots of prizes so please sell as many tickets as you can.





SCHOOL UNIFORMS


Second-hand uniforms will be on display for sale this Tuesday and Thursday mornings and Wednesday afternoons. Why not pick up some spares for your children for a gold coin donation.





NEXT P&C MEETING


This Wednesday 21st November, 3:15pm at school.








Michelle Dennis 


P&C President





COMMUNITY  NEWS








A Night of Jazz & Blues








LIFE EDUCATION ACTION GROUP


PORT MACQUARIE /HASTINGS


presents


A wonderful night of music at


Pier One


Panthers Port Macquarie


Friday 23rd November 2012


6.30pm for 7.00pm


$40 per person


(includes dinner and entertainment)


Bring your dancing shoes!








Tickets available from


Holiday Coast Credit Union


Wauchope, Laurieton & Port Macquarie





BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL  


1300365724


�


























Enrolments - 2013


Enrolments are now being taken for 2013.


Please contact the school for further information  








�








